Oakley City Council Meeting Monday October 8, 2018 Oakley City Town Hall 6:00 p.m. Attending: Mayor Woolstenhulme, Councilors Joe Frazier, Tom Smart, Lorrie Hoggan and Steve Wilmoth City Staff: City Recorder Tami Stevenson, Chad Kramer Others Attending: Craig Rydalch, Stephanie Woolstenhulme, Eric Woolstenhulme, Jack Walkenhorst, **Brooke Woolstenhulme** Excused: 1. Call to Order and Roll Call 2. Preliminary Items A. Welcome & Introductions: Mayor Wade Woolstenhulme B. Pledge of Allegiance & Prayer: Pledge by Councilor Wilmoth and prayer by Councilor Frazier C. Approval of Minutes -September 10, 2018 Councilor Smart made a motion to approve the minutes. Councilor Hoggan seconded the motion, all voted in favor D. Report and Approval of Bills to be paid Councilor Wilmoth made a motion to pay the bills. Councilor Frazier seconded the motion, all voted in favor 3. NEW BUSINESS A. Possible appointment of a new Council Member There were three Oakley residents interest in filling the vacancy left by Councilor Edmunds. The Mayor and Council thanked them for being willing to serve the community. They had prepared questions for each of the three candidates. Each candidate was given the opportunity to answer the questions. After they had finished with all the questions the Mayor asked for a motion to appoint one of them to fill the vacancy. Councilor Smart made a motion to appoint Stephanie Woolstenhulme as a Councilor on the Oakley City Council. Councilor Frazier seconded the motion, Councilor Hoggan voted no, motion passed

B. Eileen Gallagher Eileen couldn't attend tonight's meeting. C. Chad Kramer – update on the water Chad stated that the new meters were being installed. The City has hired Meter Works to install the new meters. Chad is trying to find out the size of each meter. He would like to have them standardized. There was a discussion about the water to the two homes in the Hanes Subdivision. Rural Water is helping Chad to establish water rates and to create a tier system for water usage. Maple Ridge water meters are all 1 ½. The meters have been sitting in the old fire station for a while and he will get them installed. Twin "D" Inc. has been scoping the sewer lines along 4200, Millrace and River Road. Some of the lines were just videoed and some were cleaned and videoed. The trunk lines in the City are really old and need to be replaced. Mayor Woolstenhulme told Chad to prioritize the lines needing to be replaced. The City won't be able to replace the lines all at once. Chad has found someone to repair the cracks in the cottonwood spring tank. The membrane covering the tank will probably need to be replaced. 4. OLD BUSINESS Councilor Frazier made a motion to adjourn. Councilor Wilmoth seconded the motion, all voted in favor Meeting adjourned

Minutes accepted as to form this 22 day of October, 2018

City Recorder Tami Stevenson

Mayor Wade Woolstenhulme